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Board of Directors (2021-2022) 
 

President:  Ms. Polly Voon, 
(604.290.7756) 
Immediate Past President/
Membership: Mr. Stanley Low, 
(604.889.9288) 
VP Malaysia: Mr. George Yee, 
(604.790.2468) 
VP Singapore/Assistant Secretary: 
Mrs. Fanny Chua (604.222.2323) 
VP Brunei: Mr. Danny Thong,  
(604.649.2931) 
Hon. Treasurer: Ms. Rosemary Lai, 
(604.649.2006) 
Director/Secretary: Mr. S.K. Chin 
(604.862.1887) 
Director/General Affairs:          
Mr. Michael Mok, ( 604.323.0178) 
Director/Rental Manager:         
Mr. Henry Mo, ( 604.307.2326) 
Director/Newsletter:                  
Mr. Richard Liew, (604.377.1201) 
Director:  Mr. Simon Chow, 
( 604.537.5482) 
Director/Membership-in-charge:  
Mrs. Sophia Chiam, (604.327.9479 ) 
Honorary Advisor:  
Mr. Yeo Sing Lim, OBC 
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A REMINDER TO MEMBERS 
 
The Annual General Meeting is on 
Saturday, September 24, 2022. The 
AGM will be chaired by Past Presi-
dent/Co-Founder Mr. Guilbert Ho. 
Registration opens at 12 noon with 
light lunch being served prior to the 
start of the AGM at 1.05 pm.  
The AGM is for members in good 
standing only  and there shall be NO 
GUESTS permitted. 
 
The monthly potluck is at 7.00 pm, 
the same day as the AGM. 
Thank you 

From Richard’s desk…  

Hello Members and Friends, 
This special edition of  The Link is dedicated to all devot-
ed volunteers who contributed their time and energy for 
the betterment of the Club. Nothing can go beyond that without their 
contributions. President Polly Voon who could not attend the Appre-
ciation Dinner held on September 11, 2022, as she was in Calgary to 
attend the Lions USA/Canada Forum. However, she did send a mes-
sage that I delivered to all present at the dinner and you can read it 
here. 
Till then,  all the best! 

Richard Liew,  Newsletter-in-Charge   

THANK YOU TO ALL THE VOLUNTEERS 
The following volunteers are  
Kim Lee and son Winston,  Anne Heng, Soh Leng Heng, 
Penny Wong, Kaleen Low, Evelyn Tan, Quee Tin, Miew 
Leng Teo, Carol Thong, Say See Tan, Teresa Wang, Mary 
Wan, Aster Liew, Anne Mok, Miew En Teo, Wai Yin Chin, 
Luciela Mo and Steve Chiam.  
 
Thank you to all Directors as well. 
Appreciation also goes to those who helped out at the Picnic and 
they are Wen Wong, William Chong and Wayne Chin.  
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Message from President Polly Voon 
 

As a token of appreciation for the tremendous and 
unselfish support and help that you have given to 

MSBCA and to the Board, we welcome you to to-
night’s dinner and an evening of fun and fellow-

ship. 
Volunteering is a way of giving back to your com-
munity.  It is a selfless act and a sacrifice but when 

you start doing it, you usually discover the benefits 
outweighs all things you are giving up yourself - 

benefits including a sense of community, a sense 

of purpose, helping you to meet new friends, have 
fun, increases social skills and self esteem.  Volun-

teers do not necessarily have the time, they just 
have the heart and we acknowledge and thank you 

for your good heart and consideration for the ben-
efit of MSBCA. 

Without you volunteering to help out in the vari-
ous MSBCA functions and events, we wouldn’t 
have been able to do the things we have done and 

will continue to do for our MSBCA member-
ship.  So, thank you from all of us and enjoy the 

evening! 


